
Friday 10th February 2023 

Chapel Chat 
The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The end of another half-term is upon us 

and we have ended on a high with  

Children’s Mental Health Week, a  

fantastic ukulele performance, Year 1 

class assembly and our Resilience  

morning where the children have  

outdone themselves once again. 

Some of you will have seen snippets of the work completed on the  

Reception outdoor area. You will be pleased to hear that, from the 

start of next term, the reception children will be able to start accessing 

it properly (some may have sneaked on today) and the next project is 

already in it’s planning stage… 

I hope you all have a well deserved half-term and the sun continues to 

shine. Myself and the staff will look forward to welcoming you back 

into school on Monday 20th @ 8:45am. 

Diary Dates 
 

W.C 20th February  

Bike-ability for Year 5 and 6 

All Week 

*** 

Wednesday 1st March 

PCSO Nik in for Mini-Police 

*** 

Thursday 2nd March 

World Book Day Parents Event 

(Please check your eSchools for more  

information) 

*** 

Friday 3rd March 

Y2 Trip to Skegness:  

RNLI, Beach and Aquarium 

Attendance this week, who is 

close to our 96% target? 

Rec: 93.85% 

Y1: 93.75% 

Y2: 95.88% 

Y3: 95.33% 

Y4: 98.85% 

Y5: 86.87% 

Y6: 96.07% 

Well done Year 4 

Lincoln’s  

Book Recommendation 

This week’s recommended read comes from 

the same author as last week: Anthony 

Browne. It is one of his less popular texts 

which Lincoln identified in his reading corner 

and loved - so we thought we would share it 

with you all. 

We hope you enjoy this unique read! 
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Writing Challenge 

5 days  -  5 themes  -  5 opportunities…  

What can you create? 

A challenge of writing and imagination, where will 

yours take you? Use the 5 themes, over the 5 days, to 

create something crazy: a recipe in the style of 

George’s Marvellous Medicine, a shopping list of 

what your parent should actually buy or a school  

report for your teacher. We want to see your  

imagination go WILD!!! Use the below themes to turn 

the normal into madness... 

Monday - Crocodiles  

Tuesday - Strawberries 

Wednesday - a boat 

Thursday - the letter K 

Friday - the number 33 

All entries to Mrs Search on Monday 20th February. 

 

The Lincolnshire Police Prevent - Raising awareness around the risk of radicalisation 

The Lincolnshire Police Prevent team would like to reach out to parents / carers within the county to raise aware-
ness around the risk of radicalisation among young people.  We would really appreciate schools sending out the 
wording and link below on email to the parents / carers of young people within schools. 

Young people can be at a greater risk of being targeted by extremists and the internet has made it much easier 
for radicalisers to find and identify people who might be easily influenced. 

In Lincolnshire, last year most of the cases referred to Prevent related to 
young people and one of the biggest concerns was online activity including 
the sharing of extremist information. 

Friends and family are often the first to spot worrying changes taking place. 
These can be big or small changes that take place very quickly or over a long-
er period. Trust your instincts and if you’re concerned seek advice. 

ACT Early provides advice on the risks of radicalisation, spotting the signs 
and what to do if concerned.   

ACT Early | Prevent radicalisation   https://actearly.uk 

PC Nicky Defraine - Prevent Officer, Lincolnshire Police 

Creativity Award 

Mr Keaton will be back in next term and wants to 

look at your creative designs, writing, dances and 

other ‘things’. 

Well done to all the children that have started their 

creative journey - we will be sharing these next term. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Factearly.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSchoolNews%40lincolnshire.gov.uk%7C314b9f69741941c93eaf08db05f7aca8%7Cb4e05b92f8ce46b59b2499ba5c11e5e9%7C0%7C0%7C638110333521444900%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjo
https://actearly.uk/


Learning Around School 

Chapel Champions 

  Achievement Award Values Award 

Reception Arlo for his amazing work subitising in maths and for 

his enthusiasm in phonics. 

Teddie (resilience) for always working hard to learn new sounds 

and use them. 

Year 1 Alesha for trying her best in Phonics blending words 

and reading fluently. 

Ethan (safety) for ensuring other children are safe when on the 

playground. 

Year 2 Zehrain for her thoughtful contributions in her VIPERS 

lessons. 

Skylar (ambition) for aiming high, producing fantastic pieces of 

homework and sharing this confidently in class. 

Year 3 Vinny for his fantastic converting measurements expla- Bronwyn (safety) for spotting a slip hazard and making it safe. 

Year 4 Harley for teaching Year 4 the importance and magic 

of being yourself! 

Zac (safety) for ensuring the science equipment that his group 

used was safely put away. 

Year 5 Rhianna for persistence and determination creating a 

frame structure in DT. 

Sydney (resilience) for not giving up and trying his best in a musi-

cal performance. 

Year 6 Daisy for her brilliant work in RE when comparing  

Muslim and Christian marriage. 

Zac for (leadership) leading by example with his fabulous attitude 

to learning! 

Headteacher 

Award 

 

Annie for amazing progress in phonics. 

 

Marley for showcasing her amazing musical talents. 


